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THE COURT: This is the heafing
scheduled at docket Z-0110899%1. For
the record let me state that I‘m
administrative law Judge Marléne
Chestnut, let me note the following
appearance, Dolores Brown representing
herself. Let me state for the record
that I received a phone call from
Laureto Farinas, counsel for PGW,
stating that they were stuck in
traffic, they should be here within
ten miﬁutes,’so wekwill adjourn until
10, 15 minutes. If they are not here
by then we will proceed, ckay.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Thank you.

* * % |

{(Whereupon, a short recess was

taken.)
* * W
THE COURT: we can go back on
the record. Let me note that Laureto

Farinas, who is representing PGW, 1is
now present and also let me apologize

that I am holding the hearing in the

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215)731-6847
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library. As you can see, We are very
booked today. Ms. Brcocwn or is 1t
Rogers Brown?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Rogers
Brown, ’

THE COURT: The practice here
is that I will let you and Mr. Farinas
see if you can resolve this. I want
Lo warﬁ you that the company can Dbe
more generous in making adjustments to
your account than I could bé, So it‘’s
really to your own interest to see if
you can work this out, okéy. Is that
ckay with you, Mr. Farinas?

MR. FARINAS: That’'s fine. If
I may add, I bhad one settlement
conference last weék‘at PGW, we are
more than willing to try again.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: $100 was
ocffered, that wasn'’t enough for my
bill.

THE COURT: Well, see what you
can work out here. If you’can't

resolve it we will go ahead. Take as

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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much time as you need.
THE WITNESS: Thank you.
¥ ko
(Whereupon, a short recess was

taken.)

THE COURT: We will go back on

the record, I gave the parties a
chance to resolve this, Mr. Farinas,
can I haﬁe‘a report on the result of
your -« ;

MR. FARINAS: Yes, your Honor;
The parties were not able to reach a
settlemeht in terms of settlement
figures, the parties could not get
close at all. | |

THE COURT: Okay. You
understand you have the burden’of

proof here?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes.
THE COURT: Raise your right
hand, please, Do you swear or affirm

the testimony you are about to give

will be the truth, the whole truth,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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and nothing but the truth?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Absolutely.

THE COURT:

Would you give and

spell your name for the record.

THE WITNESS:
Brown.

THE COURT:
rlease?

THE WITNESS:
Street.

THE COURT:
address, please.

THE WITNESS:
Street . |

THE COURT:

THE WITNESS:
Pennsylvania.

THE COURT:
please?

THE WITNESS:

THE COURT:
number?

THE WITNESS :

THE COURT:

PRECISION REPORTING,

Dolores J. Rogers
Your address,

1211 Masters
The rest of your

1211 Masters

Yes. And?

Philadelphia,
Your zip code,

19122 .

And telephone

' 215-235-3530.

Mr. Farinas?

INC. (215)731-8847
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MR. FARINAS: Laureto Farinas
tor Philadelphia Gas Works, 800 West
Montgomery Avenue, Philadel?hia.
19122 .

THE COURT: Okavy.

* * x

EXAMINATION

* * *
BY THE COURT:
Q. Go ahead, Ms. Brown.
A. Well, I have been trying to get

here for about five years, because 1t was

guestionable about my biil, because I do
travel to different places, and so I was out
of the country for six months.

9. First off, why don't you state the
period for which you believe the bills are
incorrect.

A. ~ Five years, you know, I have
been trying to get to you tec talk about my
bills. |
0. Do you have specific months or periods
of time which you think your bills were too

hhigh or generally over the five years?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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A Over the five years.
Q. Well -- okay, go ahead.

A So since --
Q.  What’s the five years, when does it
start, yéu have to really be specific. I

need specific information upon which I base
my decision. I hope you understand that,.
A.‘ Yes, I undexrstand. Let’s see,
Janudary about "398, ‘99, something like that.
Q. Well, what does that mean, *"something
like that", does it start in January ‘98,

start in Januvary 997

A . About 2000.
Q. You have to tell me a starting time.

A . All right, January of 2000 to
present . | |
Q. Okay.

A. And I had been tryving to speak
with someone at the Commissicn about my

bills. ‘I have a prapér:y -

Q. What do you mean by trying to speak to

" someone at the Commission, did you c¢all the

bureau?

A, I called.

PRECISTON REPORTING, TINC. (215)731-9847
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Q. What happened?

A. It’s wiped’off.
Q. What do you mean'“wiped of £1?

A, I would call and say "When ié my
hearing date?" They would say, "Well, you

don’t have a hearing date.*®

0. Right. Because at that point you had

an informal complaint filed and there is no

hearing. They investigate your allegations
and investigate it with the company and then
issue you a written decision.

ZA. And they said you had agreed --

‘there’s someone over -- they have to visit

you., I said no one came to visit me, and
they had discussed with -- the bill with
you. I said no one came~to‘discuss anything
with me, no one was out‘ac‘the house . .So a
few times, I don’t have exact dates, like the
meter had been taken out or it changed or

something like that,

0. You don’t kxnow when that was?
AL No.
Q. ‘ Ms; Bra&n‘
A. I asked why in the world --

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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basically I didn’t knbw it tc be asked about
way back then, but I mean, all of
Philadelphia complained about the gas company
and their bills. Somebody at my house is
being charged $5,000, this lady may not have
heat in the winterxr. |
Q.~’ Ms. Brown, you know, it isn‘t magic
here. If vou have a meter that’s not been
shown to be broken then your bills are
obviously -~

A . They want to take the meter out
now, why do they want to take it out now?

Q. Ckavy. I have to tell you, you are

kmaking this really hard for me. I‘m trying

to unde:stand this, but you're so vague it’s
making it very difficult.

A {'m sorry. I mean, if something
was wrong with the meter why shouldn’t it
have been taken out earlier,kwhy jus: a ftew

days before the hearing do they want to take

‘the meter out in exchange for another meter?

Q. Lid you read the company’s answer that
they filed to your complaint? It’s called

Answer of Philadelphia Gas Works. You filed

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215)731-9847
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your formal complaint in June, they filed the

want to take a minute and read it now?

A. Yes .
0. Do you have it?

A, No, I don’t have it with me.

THE COURT: Do you have an
account statement I c¢an follow along?

MR. FARINAS: Yes.,

THE CQURT: Did you go over
this with Ms. Brown? At the time they
filed their answer.

MR. FARTHNAS: We went over her
aéccunt cnfermation ffom the other
listing; this was just prepared this
morning to be updated, but, yes. The
test was pending, in May you reguested
a meter test, vou paid the money and
Mr. Langford will testify -

THE WITNESS: I reguested I had
to pay $25 for the meter test.

THE COURT: He said you paid
for it. |

THE WITNESS: I didn't

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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request - -

THE‘COURT;‘ Please let him
finish, don’t interrupt, it’s
diﬁficult for the court reporter.

| MR. FARINAS: And Mr. Langford
will tell you the couple of times they
have tried to call and schedule. Mr.
Langford - - |

THE WITNESS: kschedulé what?

MR. FARINAS: Schedule the
removal of the meter. /

THE WITNESS: Just last --

THE COURT: Don'’t interrupt.

THE WITNESS: It néeds |
clarity. |

THE COURT: You will have a

chance to respond. Don’t interrxrupt

when somebody is speaking.

THE WITNESS: It’s a lot.
OCkay.

MR . FARINAS: Mr. Langford will
testify as to the occasions where the
meter testing people tried to contact

you to schedule the removal of the

PRECISION REPCORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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meter for testing, and as you
mentioned, jﬁst the other week, I had
Mr. Langford himself call you to try
to establish when a date he can come
and test your meter. Quite frankly,
the’only other thing to test we do
have actual meter reads, as‘l
indicated, so the only other factor to
see if there‘’s an error would be to
test your'meter, attémpting to do
since you paid the $25.

THE COURT: Let me ask you a
clarifying question here, Mr.
Farinas. R means read?‘

MR. FARINAS: Regular read.

THE COURT: What does W mean,
like for July 12, 189987 I'"m looking
at page three you have circled under.

MR. FARINAS: You mean Y?

THE COURT: Yes.

MR. FARINAS: System’read, You
said W.

THE COURT: I'm sorry, Y, what’

does Y mean?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731»9847
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MR. FARINAS: System read.

THE COQURT: What does that

mean? .
MR. FARINAS: System estimate.
THE COURT: I ohly see one,
two, three, four -- oné, two, three,

four, five since January of 1996 all

the rest are based on actual meter

reads, right, do you understand that?
THE WITNESS: Yes, I |
understand, but I don’t know if it‘’s

accurate actual -- how can it -- can I

say something?
BY THE COURT:

Q. | O0f course.

A I was wondering how:cah it be
agtual 1f they wanted to keep -- wanted to
take my meter out? I said, I will come to
the hearing, because everything should have
been checked first ahead of time. Now, a
week before I come to the hearing they want
to take the meter out. I mean, do you have
an alternative source;‘other than chem

checking behind themselves, that someone can

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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éheck my meter, because I’'m just one person.
I use incandescent lightbulbs, I use low
eaonamy gstuff, I'm not there a lot, ycu’know,
I get big bills. In Januvary and December
they are going up to $300, trying to in

January .

Q. Do you use gas for heating?
A, I hardly heat.
0. Yes or no? That’s a yes oOr no

gquestion.

A Yes, I do use gaé, but I don'‘t
use it. |
o. You use it for heating, how about hot
wacter?

A Yes, but yocu have =~-
o, How about cooking?

A When I cobk. You c¢can’t say ves

because ~--
0. Well, no, these are yes Or no guestions

right now. I'm trying to get a feel for what

"applisances you have that use gas. Is there

any use of gas that you have?
A . I don’t wash clothes, I mean - -

0. You don't have a washer and drvyer?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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A . Yes, I have a washer and dryer.
I'm saying, I don’t use —Q I hang thewm over
the -~
0. You know, a lct of times, Ms. Brown,

people don’t really understand how much of a

utility they use. They feel that it's not
really accurate. i1f you have an actual meter
read then that’s what you use. Sometimes yoﬁ’
'just don’'t realize 4it. Because don*t_forget;

the price of gas has been going up, even if
your usage is the same or even less you will

be paying more.

A . I know my usage.
Q. Do you?
A. That’s the thing. Yeg, I have

noct dried clothes in years. I just hang them

over overnight and then, you know what I'm

saying?
Q. Do you live by yourself?
A . Yes .
Q. ~ What kind of hduse do you have -- I'm

sorry, do you ever have anybocdy stay over?

A, No.

Q. Does anybody ever visit you?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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A - Yes, sometbtimesgs I wvisit them,
three bedroom.

Q. You have visitors. Any family wmembers

~come and stay?

A, Well, yes every now and then.
0. You just said family wembers come and
stay every now and then. Enything else?

A . That’s it.
o. Can you describe where you live, 1is it

a house or an apartment?

A It’s a home, private home,
Q. Is it a house?
A Yesg.
Q. Is it a single house?
A. No.
o. And how many stories does it have?
AB. Three.
Q‘k Does that include the basement?
B . Yes.
Q.’ Cr is it three plus a basement?
A Including the basement.
Q. And I assume you have a kitchen?
A Yes.
Q. I assume you have a living room?

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-89847
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A, Mm-hmm.
Q. What else dc you have on the first
floor?

A That’s 1t on the first. Then

the ground level is like a recreation room, I
keep that dovor shut.
. Re¢ room. What do you have on the
second floor? I assume a bathroom?

A, Three bedrooms; full bath, three
bedrooms, full bath.
2. Three bedrooms and a full bath on the

gsecond floor?

A, Yes .
. How about the third iloor~~~kthat
includes the basement. Do you have an attic?
A ’ No.
Q. Not even unfinished?
A . What?
Q.' Not even unfinished?
A, Crawl space; whatever.
Q. Is there anything else, then, you feel

you want to discuss?
A. Well, I have lived there faor 30

years and the bills have like gone up foux

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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times. I remember when it was under a
thousand for the year and so I know this and
I am just frugal.
Q. Is there anything else? You just feel
your bills are to¢ high based on ydur
lifestyle?

. Yes, absolutely.
Q. Did you make any attemptrtb see how
much usage your -- or how much usage you
actually do consume, could you sit down

perhaps with Mr, --

MR. FARINAS: Langford.
BY THE COURT:
0. Mr. Langford -- did ycu two ever meet?
A. Yes, I met him.
THE COURT: Did you go over her

appliance usage with her?
MR . LANGFORD: We had an
analysis generally, you know, not
~épecifically‘
THE COURT: We will get to

you. That sounds kind of odd to me.

Usually you would sit down and go item

by item, but, okay.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215)731-9847
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BY THE COURT:
Q. | Anything further, Ms. Brown?

a. Well, I just have -- you mean
what with the background of the house and
stuff?

o. Or with respect to your complaint. 1
have to tell you at this pbint it really, youk
know, its difficult for me here they did
investigate and f£ind bills correct as
rendered. There are people‘who have had
problems with billing, that’s usually where
for various reasons én actual reading has not
been able to be oktained for a period of
time, but that doesn’'t seem to be the case
with you. You've had actual meter reads
here. |

A, Well, I d4idn’t tellyyou, but I
told him, one of their men told me that I was
lucky that I should get some wmoney back, one

of the men from the gas company.

g. Let’s not talk about what other Qeople
told vou.

A, He took my meter out, my battery
out . |

"PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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Q. Right . But you can’t tell me what he
said, he's not here to guestion you about
it .

A . I said, why isn’t’he here?
Q. | You could bave called him as a
witness.

A, I thought they would bring

Somebody who said that I didn’t -- that I

don't -- I will get a big amount because the

gas company owes me the amount.,

Q. Well, did you read my prehearing
order? Did you read wmy prehearing order?
know you got it. It was sent in August and

told you you had the burden of proof, told
you how to subpoena witnesses if yvou though
it was necessary for them toc be here.

A . But somebody that works for

them, I thdught they would bring them here,

you know. They have not explained anything
about the bill, they just said something
about here‘s the bill, whatever., It‘s like

one month - -

Q. Didn’t Mr. Farinas go over this this

morning with you, go over your account

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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statement?

A What'’s going over what?

Q. Didn’t he give you this to look at?

You have it right in front of‘you,
A. Yeahkh, but how can 1 go through

it now in five minutes?

9. Well, why don’t you do that, this is

the basis of your case.

A . ’ Well, the main thing 1is, yocu
know, after a while they know averaging, how
can I say this 1is okay, that’s okay, this is

okay? I can’t say that. I know what‘s high,

it doesn’t show each month that it’‘’s coming

up gradually.
0. Did you compare and make sure this
information is accurate? Did you bring your

bills with you?

A. Yeah, I broﬁght my bills.
Q. Why don’t you check the bills you
brought. |

A I can see here 2000-something, I

don‘t really use that.
Q. . That’s an --

A I know that, yes. Gradually

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (216)731-9847
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it’s getting to $3,000. I remember when it
was under $1,000, and I'm using less. It’s
not like five people are in the house, it'’s
just me, plus I travel a lot, and’: turn thé
heat off. |
Q. Well, it looks to me like your balance
hasn’t taken a big jump, it's‘just gradually
increased. I dorn’'t see on here where your
payments are ~~- maybe that;s someplace else.
MR . FARINAS: Indicated by tran
type, which is second column.
THE COURT: I see.
MR. FARINAS: You will see ahd
then =-- |
THE COURT: Well, for example,
en June 28, 2002, she paid $57.82.
MR. FARINAS: That‘’s correct.
THE COURT: Okay. But you
don’t havé it bfoken out separately,
do you? $25 in May, $100 in June.
MR. FARINAS: To figure out the
running balance compare this actual
listing of paymencsg

BY THE COURT:

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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Q. I mean, I'm not going to go through
this, but have you been paying all your bills
every month in full? |

A . ‘ No.

Q. Well, then that'’s why you have a
balance.

A. That’'s guestionable,. But I
mean, even also the current amount.

9. You are not paying the current awmount?

’A. Well, the current amount is
high, that’s why I wanted to come in and
discuss -~ = |
Q. So you are not paying the current
amount or all =~-

A . Not if it’s wery high, Jjust
guestion why is it so much, it’'s jumping up
to this amount from what it was before.

Q. Jumping up, you have not made
paynents.,

A. I mean, the bill is brocken down.

Q. Usage?
a. ~ The cuxrrent amcunt, under plus,

whatever that is.

Q. Right. You are looking at the billed

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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amount, the amount they want you to pay.

A. Yes.

Q.', What you should be locking at is the
usage.

A Yes, I wasklooking at the
usage. That*s current amount, that's the
usage . |
0. But you should be looking not at the

dollar amount, because the rate changes every

time they get a rate increase you have to pay

more for the same amount of gas, do you

understand that?

A . Yes.
Q. OCkay.

a. BEut it‘s’very high.
0. Well, anything further yéu wish to
say?

A Like this is January 2000,
and -~
Q. 20007

A. Yeah. And the current usage,

139 cubic feet, 100 cubic feet or something.
9. You don’'t have that on here, do you?

MR. FARINAS: January 2000 on

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-8847
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page three,

THE COURT: Page three. Okay .
MR. FARINAS: Very top. |
THE COURT: Usage is 228.

Second from right-hanéd column?
" MR. FARINAS: Yes, that’s

correct.

BY THE COURT:

Q.

That’s what your bill shows.

A, "I have usage 139, you have 228.

MR. FARINAS: Can we see the
bill?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. FARINAS: She’s saving due

date of the bill, billing period is
frcm December 6, ‘99 to -- No%ember
4, 99 <o December 6,799, which was
‘due in January of 20060C.

THE COURT: That’'s the one
before it; the 132, which is 255.

MR. FARINAS: 139 bill
reflects.

THE COURT: I see that.

THE WITNESS: What they are

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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trying to do -~
BY THE COURT:
o. Take a second look at page 3, make sure
that is what your bill shows. Do you

understand that?

A Yes .
Q. Ckay.
A . Now, what they are doing, each

Jaunuary and around December they are
gradually edging it up to $3200 a ménth.
Q. What dbes that mean?

A. After that if you see my bills

-- for the usage.

0. What do you mean, you have to explain

things. "They are gradually edging it up"™,

what dces that mean?

A Well, I told them a politician
wants my house. I'’m getting big bills,

because ==

0. | Your bills are based on accurate meter
reads.

A. That’s what they say,‘itfs
actual. |
Q. Do you have any evidence to indicate

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215}731-9847
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they are not based on actual meter reads?

A. Just the man who works for them
and told me that I should get some money back
because since 94 the battery had not been
working since 94, he removed the battery, he

said I should get credit or I should get

money. I don'’t know why they don’t have him
‘here‘

Q. Well, thatfs really your problem; Mrs .
Brown. If you thought it wés appropriate to

have him here yoh should’ve subpoenaed him.
It’s not the company’s obligation to prove
your case for you. Your position is that

because the batteries were out since 1994°7?

A Yes, that’s what he said.
Q. And when wexre they changed?
A. They were just‘changed -- do you

have the date when they were changed?
Q. - Na. You’re talking, okay. Do you know

when they were changed?

A It was about a month ago.
Q. In August of this year? |
A Yes.
Q. Does that sound right?

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847




10

1L

13
14
15
16

11’7

28

A, Yes.
0. S50 you’re saying since 1994 the

batteries have not been working?

A . That’'s what he said.
0. Well, but you don’t know that yourself?
A . I did not know, I was qguestioned

one month it would jump up high, I have my
heat down to 6%, and then'scmétimes if it's a
little warm I keep the windows shu:z, I turn
it down more than that.
| THE COURT:k Do you have any
questions for Ms. Brown, Mr. Farinas?
I'm sorry, does that finish what vyou

want to say?

THE WITNESS: Yes.
THE COURT: Okay.

* * &*
EXAMINATTON

+* * *

"BY MR. FARiNAS;

Q. Just several minor guestions to clear
up. You had mentioned before that the bill
is just too high and during previous

discussion we had I was trying to really get

PRECISION REPORTINGZ, TNC. (215)731-9847
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at what’s the heart of your complaint. Are
vou couwplaining generally becauée the billing
is 1naccurate or are you objecting to thek
rates that are charged?
| A I don’t know what to put it on.
But I just know that I have been paying gas
for 30 years in the area for other houses and
my house. I don’t know if it’s the rates
which are going up, and I don’'t know if it’s
the reading or what,’but they are high,
THE COURT: Ms. Brown, you
can’‘’t compare things to 30 years ago.
THE WITNESS: I know, I know_
THE COURT: I hope that’s not
what you are doing here. I'm sorry,
Mr. Farinas, I didn‘t mean to
interrupt.
MR. FARINAS: That’s all
right.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. There’s a matter of a wmeter test that
we still want to provide, because you did ask
for it, Mr. Langford, will §~ if you can give

us datesgs on the record they will try to

"PRECTSTION REPGRTING, TNC. (215)731-9847
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comply with the date.
B . - Dates of what?
0. Dates where we c¢an -- or let me start
here, do you still want your meter tested for
aceuracy?
A | Remember, I paid ézs tc have my
meter tested.
Q. Yes.
A. Why does it’have tc be
retested? |
0. The meter was never teéted.f Do vyou
gtill want it teéted?
| A. A man came in. Not that one.
THE COURT: Control yourself,
you will have a chance.‘
THE WITNESS: Before that to
test the meter.
THE COURT: Are you saying your
meter was tested?
THE WITNESS: A man came in to
take it out.
THE COURT: Did he test it?
THE WITNESS: I don’t know. He

said he was f£rom the gas company and

PRECISTION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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he was taking the meter out. Did he
test it?
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Did you ever receive results from the
meter tesgting people,; which is not my

department?

A, I don’t know, no, I didn’t.
Q. Telling you if the meter paséed or
failed?

A, No .
Q. Weli, 1f once we #erifyvthat your meter

was not in fact tested do you still want it
tested?

A. Yes, I want it tested, there

should be third party testing. I mean, how

can people test their own stuff, you know?
THE COURT: The Commission =--
THE WITNESS: You know what I
mean?
THE COURT: You have to trust
them, the Commission ensures that the
meter tests are done accurately or I
mean, you have to accept that. Unless

you have somebody ~-- I guess they

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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can't, can they?

MR . EARLNAS: I’ve heard of one
at the customer’s expense he did a --
commercial customer went out and got
an independent second opinion, so to
speak;

THE COURT: It’s calibrated by
the Commission readef. You paid for
it, don’tkyou want them to test it?

THE WITNESS: T paid and
éomebody came, okay.

THE COURT: Do you
understand -- from what I understand
the person didnft test the meter.

THE WITNESS: I don’t know.

THE COURT: They did test the
meter?

MR . FARINAS: Our’records
reflect there was no meter test.

THE COURT: If~they’didn”t test
it don’t you want them to test it and
get your money’s worth? It doesn’t
seem fair to you i1f ycu paid for it

and not to get it --

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215)731-8847
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THE WITNESS: Yeah, I wondered
why it took so long. And someone came
and have it removed and then have it

tested, 1 dcnft,know;

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. If at the end-of this hearing 1f you
want to look at your calander to give us
several dates that might be convenient for
you.,
THE COURT: Why don’'t you do
that right now.

THE WITNESS: This Friday.

MR. FARINAS: This Friday?

THE WITNESS: Yes, 12th.

MR. FARINAS: Two days-froﬁ
now? | | |

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. FARINAS: I don’t know if I

can accomplish that .

THE WITNESS: You just are
going to take the meter out.

THE CCURT: No, 1t involves
more than that. |

THE WITNESS: They take it out

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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to their place.

THE COURT: Do you? Don’t you
test it thexre?

MR . FARINAS: No.

THE COURT: You take it out?

MR, FARINAS: It’s tested and
removed and then there’s an apparatus
approved by the Commission.

TEE COURT: I thought you did
it on site, okay.

MR. FARINAS: That’s what I’'nm
saying, the day after tomorrow I don’t
know if we can get someone in there.

THE COURT: What about sometime
next week?

THE WITNESS: Monday?

MR. FARINAS: I will call who I
have to c¢all in order to get somecne.

THE COURT: Well, I mean,vyou
haVe'to be reacvnable here, it seems
like this thing’s been pénding, sc I’d
like you to do 1it. Her meter was |
removed.

MR. FARINAS: Do youkkncw the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-89847
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‘date they set up to go? They are

waiting communication back from Ms.
Brown, she’s saying Monday.

THE WITNESS: Or Ffiday,
because they are waiting for me.

MR. FARINAS: Monday .

THE COURT: Monday .

THE WITNESS: OCkay, 12:00.

MR. FARINAS: A.m., p.m., is an
estima&e,'wé/can': name a specific
time . 8;06»&0 12:00.

THE WITNESS: That means vyou
have to wait around eight hours.

THE COURT: That'’s ncrmal. i
would éxpéct you to try to be timely.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, 1if we
may have a late filed exhibit that
would be the test results.

THE COURT: Sure.

MR. FARINAS: Which would
include correspondence to the customer
as well as the metef tést cérd which
is filled out showing whether or not

the meter is running fast or slow.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT:l Did you understand
what Mr. Farinas said?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I am
gquestionable about the January $300
pbill. Every January is going $300,
January specifically.

THE COURT: But isn‘t that
normal for a seasonally adjusted
usage?

THE WITNESS: Not when I have
it down, it’s gradually Jjumping uvp in
January. Since this January here il4
in 2000, just two years ago.

FARINAGS:
You’'re referring to the wmoney?
A. Mm-hmm.

When you say "114" are you referring to

dolliars?

A Yes, that has it there.
THE COURT: I didn’t understand
what you are talking about.
THE WITNESS: The current
usage. Like around January they said

it was a hundred.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: Januaiy of what
year?

THE WITNESS: I’'m sorry,‘it's
2000, |

THE COURT: 1Is that the same
bill you are talking about before?

THE WITNESS: It’'s here
(indicating) .

THE COURT: This is the one
139, right? That Jjust shows yvou used

139, what is it, CCF?

MR. FARINAS: That’s correct.
THE WITNESS: But the amount,
current bill 114. Plus o0f course you

add whatever the rate would be.

THE COURT: You understand the
rate’s been going’up. ’Even‘if your
usage is the same, your bill would be
greater.

THE WITNESS: But not 300
percent. | |

THE COURT: What are you

comparing it to? |
THE WITNESS: Every January I’‘'m
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getting a $300 bill.

THE COURT: Why wouldn’t you?
If you get it every\January then
that’s what you use, Ms; Brown.

THE WITNESS: Cne yvear for
$100.

THE COURT: kYou kndw, Ms .
Brown, the usual kind of high billing

cases 1s where you get a bill at

certain level and then say -- don’t

interrupt me. Say you normally get a
bill for $40, and then one month ybu
get one for $4,000, that’s a high bill
complaint . If it’s just that, you
know, generally -- like I Said, it’s
usually because you just dén't
understand how much you’re using.

THE WITNESS: I knéw my usage,
I know I'm not turning it up, I'm
turning it down.

THE COURT: You don’'t know your
usage. Do you know how much your hot
water heater draws?

THE WITNESS: It’s never been

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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put in any understandable language
which these bills should be in. It
should be in the language for people
to understand it. Only they
understand it.

THE COURT: Obviously I think
your bills are understandable, |
perhaps -« Mr. Férinas, I'm asking
you, did you go over her appliance
usage?

MR, FARINAS: I did not ga over
appliance usage when we had the
settlement conference, we were
speaking in general terms trying to
address her issues"‘I’d be happy to
do that. | |

THE COURT: Maybe that would
have been a good idea. Can you
explain to her --

THE WITNESS: He offered me
$100, that’s it. |

THE COURT: Well, I have to

tell you, Ms. Brown, that‘s more

than -- sounds like I‘m going to be

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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able to give yau.; I mean, the way I
have to deéide this case is going to
be very difficult to give you any kind
of money at all. I can’'t see any
evidence that the meter was

inaccurate, assuming that the meter

“test shows 1t was. I mean, 1f the

~meter test is dinaccurate then vyes,

they should give you some money, I’'m
sure they will. I found PGW to be
very reasonable in trying to work
things out Qith its customers, because
they recognize you are a custoﬁer and
I'm sure'they want to Keep you as a
custonmer. |

But I’m afraid at this point I
just don’t see that ycu have shown
anything. If youf wholé account
statement showed estimated readings
that would be one thing, yes, sure,
you would have some basis for
disputing it. If yoﬁ start with an
actual and end with an actual then

that’s just generally what you use.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE WITNESS: I guestioned the
AMR meter being put in my house, What
happened, a gentleman came over to the
house, he wanted --

THE COURT: First of all, when
was this, please?

THE WITNESS:’ When was the AMR,
the date?

THE COURT: You have to
testify, he can’t testify for you.

THE WITNESS: ‘95, that’'s what
they said, '95. He came to the house
and asked if I wanted to have the AMR
put in. I said "No.*® He said "Let me
check your meter," He went downstairs
and banged on the meter, bang bang, he
says "It’'s not working now, I have to
replace it .*" The next thing I know,
he brought a meter in andjthe AMR
thing and that’s how it was done.

"THE COURT: I don’t understand
this.

MR . FARINAS: Can I ask é

guestion?

PRECTISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: Sure,
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Are you sure, Ms. Brown, that the
worker asked you if ybu wanted an AMR meter?

AL Attached, put on; yes.

0. Weren’'t you informed it’'s not a choice
for you?

THE COURT: They never give you

a choice for that.

THE WITNESS: I said no.
THE COURT: Ne, I'm sorry, I
reject that. I know that 1is

regquired - -

THE WITNESS: He asked me.
Because I wouldn’t open the door to a
lot of people, then for him, I didn’'t
even -- he said, "Let me check your
meter . " I said "Okay.?" Hékcame in,
and then 1 heard aylot of banging the
downstairs, a lot ©f banging in
recreation room on the side, and then
he said ?Well, I‘'m sorry, your meter
has to be replaced." That’s how it

wasg installed. I'm justc - -

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: The fact 1is you
have an AMR.

THE WITNESS: I was upset by
some of thé guestionable tactics,
that’s all. I told the gentleman here
I would just like to not have the gas,
just to take the meter ouﬁ.

THE COURT: ’i don’ﬁ know if he
can do that or not, frankly.

THE WITNESS: I would have
alternative heat if I wanted.

THE COURT: Why;don't you do
that . |

THE WITNESS: Wood burning
fireplace, I have that. This way I
will kﬁow exactly, you know, what I am
using and what I am not using, which I
am, it’s too many variabies, am i
using this, that and the other. I go
cut to eat with people at lunch every
day.

THE COURT: You can make
whatever decisions about your‘life'you

feel appropriate.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215)731-9847



g

14

15

16
+7

18

BY MR.

Q.

44

THE WITNESS: Sure.
THE COURT: Okay. Mr. Farinas?
FARINAS :
Cne more to follow up. You mentioned a

politician wants your house, can you tell me

how you believe --

THE COURT: Let’s not get into
that. Let’s just be concerned with
the accuracy of the bills here. Of

course, Ms. Brown, nobody waﬁts you
pay a bill that's not based on an
actual, actual'usage or accurate
information, but that seems to me

again, that that’s what the case is

here, your bills are accurate and that

you should be satisfied with that,

ckay. Mr. Farinas?

- MR. FARINAS: No more
questions. I‘’d like to call Anthony
Langford. |

vTHE COURT : This 1is a little
awkward here, I know. Raise your
right hand. Do you swear or affirm

‘the testimony you are about to give

PRECISION REPORTING, INC, (215)731-9847
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will be the,truth, the whole truth,
and nothing but the truth?

MR. LANGFORD: I do.

THE COURT: Ms. Brown, Mr.
Langford is going to give his
testimony. At the end of it if you
have guestions to ask him you will be
free to do so, okay, so make sure you
listen carefully, because he is,
c¢bviously, going to address your
issues. What was your name, Anthony,
A»n?t-h~o~n~y?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT: L-a-n?

THE WITNESS: G-f-o-r-d.
THE COURT: Go ahead, Mr.
Farinas.
| * * *

EXAMINATION'
* k%
FARINAS :

Mr. Langford, can you tell me your

title at PGW.

A. Customer review officer,

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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0. What does that entail?
A. I investigate informal and

fdrmal complaints submitted by the PUC and

written reports submitted with reports back

to those agenc:ies.
'THE COURT: Submitted to the
PUC, not by.
THE WITNESS: Submitted by the
PUC.

BY MR. FARINAS:

0. Did you do an investigation of the

formal complaint that’'s filed by Ms. Brown?
A Yes, T did. |

0. And c¢could you please give us a brief

overall report on your complaint.

MR, FARINAS: Your Hanoi, at
this time the exhibit that I already
provided for you and to the court
reporter and to Ms. Brown I'd like
marked as PGW Exhibit-1. TIt’s a
document that’s entitled History
Reguest Report for Account’and gives
the account number. It consists of

five pages.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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THE COURT: That*s for the

period 1-1-96 through September?

MR. FARINAS: 2002 .
THE COURT: Be s0o marked.
MR. FARINAS. Thank vyou, your

Honor.

BY MR. FARINAS:

0. Mr. Langford, can you first of all give
us the current balance owed by the
complainant and then review her history of
meter readings.
B, Current balance as of §$2,080.34.
THE COURT: As of 9-24-2000.
THE WITNESS: Yes.
THE COURT: It*'s $2,0002?
THE WITNESS: $2080.34.
BY MR. FARINAS: |
Q. Can you direct us on this exhibit where
iﬁ shows the history of the meter readings.
A. There’s a column that has read
coding left to right and the reaﬁ code ybu‘ll
na:icé as R actual meter read, and in this
case it’s not differentiated between AMR or

actual reading, someone go there reading or R

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-6847
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stands for read, being actual read, as
opposed to E or Y, being estimated.
THE COURT: What’s the

difference between E and Y, if vou

know?

THE WITNESS: E ~-- well, I'un
working - -

THE COURT: There’s no Es on
here. I’m gurious. Y is the system

estimate, right?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT: Let‘s n0t get into
E, I’'’m curiocusg. Are you going to ask
him to explain what an AMR 1is?

MR. FARINAS: Yes.

BY MR. FARINAS:

2. Can you tell us what an AMR 1is, Mr.
Langford.

A. That’s che’automatic meter
reading system that PGW uses. what it is is

a transwmitter fitted on the meter that
submits or transfers a code when work 1is up,
so to speak, then goes out read date and

transmits a signal that fits the device that

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215)731-9847
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allows the device on the meter to transmit a

metcer read that’s actual on the meter back to

the van and it’'s stored and used for
billing.
Q. When did the complainant, Msg. Brown,
receive an automatic meter reading device at
her address?

| A ’1994‘ I don‘t ha&e exact date,
it was in 1994.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, at
this time 1’4 like to submit, since we
seem to be going in that direction,
PGW Exhibit-2.

" THE COURT: Okay.

MR. FARINAS: Which is a
combinatiorn -- copy to Ms. Brown and
twb copies to the court reporter.

This is a combination of documents,
account documents, the first one being
a listing c¢f payments that says
payments frcem 1-1-96 to 5-24-2002,

THE COURT: On this the pay
amount, is that thé actual payment?

MR. FARINAS: Pay ampunt 1is the

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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1 amount that the customer péid.

2 | . THE COURT: Okay.

3 BY MR. FARINAS:

4 Q. Mr . Langford, you heard Ms. Brown’s

5 testimony concerning the changing of the

6 battery regardihg hexr AMR? |

7 A. Yes.
: 8 c. Could you tell us what your

e investigation revealed with respect to her
16 averment that the battery was changed in --
11" was removed because it was dead. |

12 | A. According to my investigation I
13 found that we were getting actual reads for
14 billing purposes as far as changing of that
15 AMR battery -- ’

16 THE COURT: You were getting
17 : actual reads for this whole period or
18 ' when?

18 THE WITﬁESS: Yes.

26 | THE COURT: Since 19947

21 ‘ , THE WITNESS: Yes.

2 | THE COURT: Up uhtil now?

23' THE WITNESS: Yes, including
‘24 : NOowW. ‘

PRECTSION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: Okay.
BY MR. FARINAS:
kQ. Did your investigation reveal if there
was a battery change? |
B . Yes) there was a battery change.
Q. When did the battery ¢hange occenr?
A Took place on June 8th.
Q. Tf we were --
THE COURT: 0f 20027
THE WITNESS: 2002.
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. If PGW were receiving actual metei‘
reads why would they be changing the battery?
A, The life span on batteries
devices is 10 to 15 years. PGW is initiating

changing batteries before the life span

concludes, so it’s not interrupting the

billing cycle or billing purposes.

THE COURT: Is it PGW -- what I
hear you’'re saying, the 1life span of

the battery is 10 to 15 years or of

the AMR?
THE WITNESS: AMR .
THE COURT: When you change the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215})731-9847
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battexry you are replacing the AMR?
THE WITNESS: It’s like a
device fits, it includes a battery in
it |
THE COURT: You change the
battery, you don’t change the AMR?
THE WITNESS: They take the

whole BAMR.

MS. BROWN: <The man showed me
the AMR.
THE COURT: Changing the

battery equals changing the AMR?
THE WITNESS: Right .
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. In your investigation did you £ind any

note screens that indicated that the reason

the battery was c¢changed was because it was

dead, or that there was anykmoney due back to
ﬁhe customer becauge there were estimated
readings?

A, No. The note scréen indicated

it was a battery or AMR exchange, and it

"noted that the meter number -- because it’s

two different devices, ERT, AMR, using the
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same number plates you put the same device in

normal, as the sService man. It’s BERT, s0

“that's =~-

THE COURT: What’s 1t stand
for? ’ |

THE WITNESS: Even coding radio
transmitter. That’s the only notation

thah I uvncovered on her.
| THE COURT: I'm sorty, what did
you uncover? |

THE WITNESS: That’s the only
notation. |

THE COURT: What was 1it?

THE WITNESS: Service person

notated that they had changed --

THE COURT: Changed it June
Brh?.

THE WITNESS: Right. June
Bth.

THE COURT: Okay. Was that

because she filed a fcrmal complaint?
THE WITNESS: No, I believe
that's because it was a routine

changing of.
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’THE COURT: Just’routine, they
change it eveiy eight years?

THE WITNESS: Every 10 to 15 ~-
10 years when they want a change --
every ten yvears, bﬁt 1ife gspan s 10
to 15 years.

THE COURT: Hers was <changed at
eight?

THE WITNESS: Right.

THE COURT: Why?

THE WITNESS: Before life span
concluded.

THE COURT: Everything on her
block was changed orx everybbdy in the
region was changed?

THE WITNESS: No.

THE COURT: To me it makes
sense it would be done in response to
her informal and formal complaints.

MR. FARINAS: I don'c know why
it was changed. Obviously I will
check since being faﬁiliar with Jjust
general policy of these AMRs I think

the first generation of AMRs and many

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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are reachingvtﬁe end of their life
span. I think they are what is the
correct time to change’before they
actually run out of energy.

THE COURT: That’s for the
testimony.

MR. FARINAS: s§rry*'

THE COURT: Nothing wrong with

the AMR being replaced.

THE WITNESS: Not to my
knowledge.
VTHE COURT : It was to prévent

the battery from running down?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT§ Okay.k Now, you
would have known.sdmebcdy with AMR
serieg of estimated readings?

THE WITNESS: Correct.

THE COURT: System kicks in at
any point to flag that from happening,
if you understand what’I'm saying?

THE WITNESS: Yes, the systemn
setup is three estimated reads,

generally to report.
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1¢

11

13

14

16

17
18
19
20

21

56

THE COURT: Okay.

BY MR. FBARINAS:

0. Mr. Langford, if the AMR was not

transmitting a meter reading how would a
customer be billed? |
AL Then that estimated system
generated an estimate. |
THE COURT: That would be a Y?
THE WITNESS: Yes. That woula
be a Y. |
THE COURT: A report would
generate to change or to send somebody
- out or to change the AMR or to get an
actual meter read or what,'all of
those?
THE WITNESS: ABll of the above.
THE COURT: OCkay. I"'m sorxry
for interrupting, Mr. Farinas.
BY ME. FARINAS:
Q. Mr. Langford, what I'd like to’do next
is switch gears to usage.
| THE COURT:‘ Sti1ill on Exhibit-2
cr are we done with Exhibit-é? I'm

confused, are you going to be

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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‘addressing the note screen?
MR, FARINAS: Yes; I will be
addressing the note screen.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Then I want Lo change‘to go over PGW
records of the meter test just to add to the
tactual -~ regquest for meter testing.
THE COURT: All right. Because
I thought there was none. Exhibitc-3
is nbte screen, Ms. BroWn reguested a
meter test.
MR. FARINAS: Corxrect.
BY MR. FARINAS:
2. - Mr. Langford, review the company’s
records‘regarding the request‘of Ms. Brown
for‘a meter test?
MS. ROGERS BROWN: I didn’'t
request it.
THE COURT : Please don't
interrupt.
THE WITNESS: What I did put in
chronological order when the meter
test became on 5-17 she paid'slo;oo -~

BY MR. FARINAS:

PRECISION REPCORTING, INC. {215)731-9847
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Q. What year?
AQ 2002, customer made a $10
payment to PGW city méter test.

‘THE COURT: City test, th
called city test? Aren't all vyour
customeré in the city?

MR. FARILINAS: Yes, your Honcr,
back to earlier times when the city
also regﬂlated PGW and meter testing
was placed. |

THE‘COURT: I understand.

THE WITNESS: Also; the city
used to do these tests, now it’s done
by PGW.

THE COURT: Then somébbdy left
a message tc schedule a meterktest?
anm going up from the bottom on the
rote screen, isn’t that how you read
this?k

MR. FARINAS: That’'s correct,
your Honor.

THE COURT: Are you following
this, Ms. Brown?

MR. FARINAS: Referring to

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-5847
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1 ' Exhibit-2, page two of six.
2 | THE COURT: On 5-17 she paid
3 the $10.00 for the test. |
a | . THE WITNESS: Correct.
5 ‘ ‘ THE COURT: 5-22 someone from
G | PGW left a message on her answering
7 machine to schedule it, is that what
8 - ~ that means? |
9 THE WITNESS: Yes.
10 , ’THE COURT : I thoughc it was
11 | $10.00. |
12 MR. FARINAS: Your Honor,
13 '$10.00, now the price is $25.00, I
14 believe whac this paid at che time.
15 THE COURT: You owe her
1€ $15.00.
17 THE WITNESS: She paid $25.00
18 ; and $1G.Oo,lsomeone teld her $§25.00 is
19 for the same meﬁer test that was the
=0 fee.
21 THE COURT: But don’t you owe
22 ' her $25.00 at cthis point?
23 : THE WITNESS: Posted to her
24 account.

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (2185)731-9847
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THE COURT: Where’s that on
here? . |

THE WITNESS: Under first page;
your Honor.

THE COURT: Is that the city
test, ten, ten, ten underneath that
25, okay. Do you understand?

M8. ROGERS BROWN: Yes, I see
it.

THE COURT: You paid $35.00,

but credit for $25.00, leaving the

$10.00 fee for the meter test. Okay.
"All right. So that's taken care of.
MR. FARINAS: And yes, we have

established dates for that, that'’s

fine.

THE COURT: Okay. The next
thing is on May 28th.
THE WITNESS: Receive a call
from PGW to -~-
| THE COURT: I have to say
that's a kind of strange way to put,
when you say PGW called.

MR . FARINAS: Your Honor, vyes,

PRECTSION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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it is, I'm not -~ I don’‘’t have an
explanation for the passive voice.

THE COURT: I understand. Dbid
you do that?

THE WITNESS: No.

| THE COURT: Somebody frowm PGW
called Ms. Brown. |

THE WITNESSQ Yes; and unable
to contact her, and left a message on
her machine,’

THE COURT: This is still in
regards to scheduling meter testing, I
assume?

,THEkWITNESS: Yes. And June
ath.

THE COURT: What about 5-31,
what’s that stand(for?

THE WITNESS: Customer called
schedule meter test and they scheduled
for 6-4-02, June 4, 2002.

THE COURT: All right.

THE WITNESS: 6-4-02, I don’t
have my glasses on, I have to say, and

reading -~ I don’t have wmy reading

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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glagsses. Through M/R, I have tréuble
reading that word.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Meter
reading.

THE COURT: Meter test that
must be.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT: Okay. So she
called back on the 31st to schedule
for June 4th. On June 4th customer
called they, I #ssume is PGW, twice
and no answer?

THE WITNESS: Actually, yes,
your Honor, they actuallykwent out to
the property. |

THE COURT: Twice on that day?

THE WITNESS: Yes, trying to
gain access.

THE COURT: Unable to gain

access.
THE WITNESS: No.
THE COURT: Yes . Yes, they

couldn’t, but they told the

customer ~- did you refuse to let them

PRKECILSION REPQORTING, INC. (215})731-9847




10
11
12
13

14

15

pars
%

17

18
13

€

22
23

24

63

in your house?

THE WITNESS: No.

THE COURT: If the customer was

‘there obviously told her, told

customer they would call and
reschedule, do you have any idea - -

MS. ROGERS BROWHN: Leave a note
or something.

THE WITNESS: Normally leave a
card stating that they were there.

THE COURT: This is confusing
to me . They told the customer by caxd
cer told her in person? You don't know
this, do wyou?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I do. They
leave a card and called can’t get in
card, could not get in property.

THE COURT: You weren‘t there?

THE WITNESS: No, I wasn't
there - -
MR. FARINAS: He’'s commenting

on the normal course cf business.
THE COURT: But you don‘t know

what happened that day at Ms. Brown's

PRECISTON REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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house?

THE WITNESS: Ne, 1I'm going by
what’s notated on -~-

THE COURT: Off the business
records?

THE WITNESS: Right. What's
called note screen here.

THE COURT: Okay. Well, I know
this is 1mproper, let me just
interrupt for a second and ask you,
Ms. Brown, were you there when they
came to test the meter?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: No, I
would’ve opened the door, 1 expected

them. I was there up until a certain

time. I had to go ~- and I came back

I didn’t see anything.

THEkCOURT: You weren’t there
when théy came, but you found the card
they left?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: I dido’'t see

a card.
THE COURT: Okay.
FARINAS:

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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Referring to the next page, page three
0f PGW Exhibit-2.

THE COURT: This 18 more meter

test stuff, can’'t be.

BY MR.

her, 6
contac
provid

service

MR. FARINAS: Following --
THE COURT: I see, reiterates,
ckay.
FARINAS :
What happened then, Mr. Langford?
A . Okay . They ' 're trying to reach
-18 meter reading department tried to
t customer, the telephkone number
ed, and they replied it was out of
e, it was on June 18, 2002.

THE COURT: 1Is that the right

phone numberxr?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: It’s in
service.
THE COURT: Okay.

THE WITNESS: Then again on

June 27, 2002, meter reading

PR

department called custcmer to leave
actual -~- reschedule the service order

for the meter -~

ECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: Again, I want to
establish the 6-18 ndtation, you don't
have any personal knowledge of that,
just reading a business record.

THE WITNESS: ﬁo 

THE COURT: You weren't the one
who made the call?

THE WITNESS: No. On June 27,
2002 we tried again and the meter
reading department called and was
unsuccessful and left a message on the
voice mail to contact BGW. |

THE COURT: Yes. Next looks
like a payment Ms. Brown made?

THE WITNESS: Yes, by credit
card. |

THE COURT: It has nothing to
do with the meter test?

THE WITNESS: No.

THE COURT} Just normal
payment?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE COURT:; Okavy.

THE WITNESS: And on September

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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19th of 2002 I myself --

THE COURT: Wait.
MR. FARINAS: He's testifying;
THE COURT: This is more?
MR . FARINAS:' Yes.
THE COURT: You are updating?
THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. FARINAS:

o9, What had occurred?

A. On September 1%, 2002 I myself
tried to contact the cusﬁomer and was nct
successful, I left a message for Ms. Brecwn to
contact me so we can schedule the meter --

THE COURT: This is purely
about the meter? |
THE WITNESS: Yes, all
pertaining to the meter.
THE COURT: Okay.
BY MR. FARINAS:
0. Mr. Langford, what vaant té do'is
review the usage. Did you ccndﬁct any
ana.ysis of Ms. Brown's usage as a complaint
that primarily deals witﬁ excessive winter

bills did you do any -- conduct any analysis

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC, (215)731-9847




3% 4

10
11
12

13

14

18

16

17

1a

19

68

on the usage generaliy?

A Yes, I did.
Q.  Mr. Langford, I direct your attention
to PGW Exhibit-2 page tour ¢f six. This is a

document entitled gas usage anaiysis of
account, did you prepare this?
A, Yes, I did.
.. Would you like to review it?
THE COURT: Do you see where he
is?
MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes.
BY MR. FARINAS: |
Q. Can you tell us what the overall
purposé,of‘this usage analysis is. |
| A Compare usage for one period to
the other, from one period to another period.
THE’COURT: Let me make sure I
understand this, you did this in your
office? |
THE WITNESS: Yes.
THE COURT: Comparing pribr
periods’ bills, you didn’t go out to
the house and do a usage analysis?

M5, ROGERS BROWN: I never saw

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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a note.

THE COURT: You really should,
PECO would ke glad to tell‘you how.
They have a form and it has appliaﬁce
listed, expected usage, aﬁd then
customize it, you know, how many tvs
there are, you know, that kind of
thing. You might want to suggest,
that to your bosses to make everybodys
life easier, I think. ~That way the
customer can actually see a hotfwater
tank uses this much, washér and dryex
uses this much, based on usihg 1t
twice a nonth. |

MS. ROGERS BROWN: They came
out and saw everything, wrote down
using this, that and the other.

THE COURT: Exactly. I think
that might help the customers |
understand better and avoid the
necessity fcr these kinds of
hearings. | |

MR. FARINAS: I will make that

recommendation to the operations

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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department .

THE COURT: Like I said, PECO
I'm sure would be héppy toe give vou a
copy of the analysis form they use.
If not, I’m sure I can provide one
from othex cases.‘

MR. FARINAS: I appreciate that
and T will investigate that.

THE COURT: I mean, this is

about analysis in terms of cowmparing

usage over time. That’s a snapshot in
terms of usage. But anyway, I'm sorry
to interrupt you. You did this

comparinyg prior periods’ usage to see
if they were substantially similar? |

THE WITNESS: Right.

THE COURT: Of a seasonal
pattern?

THE WITNESS: Year to year,
from one summer date to the other
summer date. And I found that they
were consistent in a large part. And
one year, from 7-7-2000 to 7-7-2001,

the usage actually dropped and it was

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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reflected in the usage analysis, so
that period for that year, from July 7
of 2000 until July 7 --

THE COURT: How did you
separate heating from non héating, is
it jusgt a factor you use?

THE WITNESS: It’s a built --
in factor in the program.

BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. What’s it dintended to do?
A. Non heating for ydﬁr hot water

and your cooking and separates that from your

actual heating. So brokxen down on a graph,

on analysis domestic usage in cubic feet,
broken down in cubic feet per -~-
Q. Mr. Langford, just so we get the gist

of youvr analysis, can you take the periocd you

compared from 7-8§-97 to 7-9-98 and just walk

us through guickly what it means and what the
column -~
THE COURT: Hit the high point
really at the end column, isn't it?
MR. FARINAS: Yes.

THE COURT: The average usage

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731~9847
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per day fér each annual period.

MR. FARINAS: That'’'s correct.
Go from period tc period July.

THE COURT:’ wait, do you
understand so far? |

THE WITNESS: Yes. July 8,
1997 to July 9, 1998 average usage per
degree day was 22.3 cubilic feet. Now
degree day is any day that attempts to
drop below 65 degrees.

M3. ROGERS BROWN: In July?

THE WITNESS: For any day. So
that’s considered a dégree day .

"THE COURT: That'é standard
industry practice.
FARINAS :
I believe the definition of degreé day

THE COURT: Yes.

THE WITNESSE - July 9, 1998 to
Juiy 29, 1999, 25.1 cubic feet per
degrée day was the average. July 29,

1999 to July 7, 2000, the average

degree day was 25.3, that’s cubic¢ feet

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215})731-9847
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per degree day. July 7, 2000 to Juiy
7, 2001, it was 17 cubic feet pér
dégree day.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. That amount dropped, can you offer any

explanation as to why during that period from

July 2000 to July 2001 there was a drop in
her usage per degreé daY? |
a. Usage actually‘had dropped. 1f
you notice in usage in CCF cubic feet -- CCF
is -~
THE COURT: You are talking
about the map, aren’t you? ﬁasn't he
asking you for your reasons?
| THE WITNESS: That?s one of the
reasons why.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Mathematicaly I know that’s why.
A Mathemétically, but, no air
Consumptionn‘ |
Q. Consiétent with anything you found out
about Mrs. Brown's testimony’earlier or
information that she provided about her being

in the apartment or not being in the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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apartment?
THE COURT: Isn’‘’t it a house or
not’an apartment?
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. House, excuse me. ’
| MS. ROGERS BROWN: I‘was ocut of
the country six months.
MR . FARINAS: Thank you.
THE COURT: Thank you for
answering.
THE WiTNESS: ‘June to September
2001.
THE COURT: Frcm June to
September 2001.
THE WITNESS:"Yes.
THE COURT: That would explain
the usage is lower.
THE WITNESS: And then from
July 7, 2001 to June 8, 2002 her usage
cubic feet per degree day is 28 --
BY MR. FARIHAS: | |
Q. Mr. Liangford, in terms of usage
generally Ms. Brown indicated that she turns

her thermostat all the way down. Will that

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847



bs

16

i1

113

14

15
16
17

18

18

2¢
21
22
23

24

75

mean the heater will cut off or that the
heater will cease to fﬁnction?

A. If ycu turn the thefmostat

completely to off then the heater will cease
to function.
o. She turned it down to its lowest
setting could be, do you know what the
average lowest setting on the thermostat is?

MS. BROWN: I turned it off.

Can I explain? 

THE COURT: No, please wait.

THE WITNESS: I know zero
setting and the higheSt setting would
be about a hundred, so if you turn it
towards zero -~

BY MR. FARINAGS:
Q. Mr . Langford,’in,your opinion the usage
patterns that showed in there, do the usage
patterns that are shown from the actual meter
reads, do they indicate that the person |
turned their heating eguipment off?

| A. No.

THE COURT: Let’s nétfbother

with that, the document says what the

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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document says.

MR . FARINAS: All right;

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Can I
explain something?

THE COURT: No. You will kave
your c¢hance, Write it down.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Finally, Mr. Langford, was there a

informal complaint filedkin this matter?
A. Yes, there was.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honoxr, page
five of six and page six of six, PGW
Exhibit-2 is the decision bf the

~Bureau of Consumer Services.

THE COURT: Does this show when
it was opened? I see decision date,
April 29th. Usually I think --

BY MR. FARINAS:
. The decision doesn’t -- does not,

however, PGW received an informal complaint

on - -

THE COURT: You know, I can get
that ., That'’s a matter of public

recard at this point.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215}731—9847
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BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. " Mr. Langford, it does have’that
information.
A March 28, 2002,
THE COURT: The decision was
April 29th of 7027
THE WITNESS:' Right .
THE COURT: Okavy.
BY MR.‘FARINAS:’
Q. Mr . Langfofd, tﬁe decision itgseltf
provides a payment arrangement for the
customer, has the customer kept up with
payment arrangement as prescribed by the
Bureau’of Consumer Services?
B No.
MS. ROGERS BROWN: Didn’t I pay
every month?
BY MR. FARINAS:

0. The last few payments since then, can

you review the payments that have been made.

THE COURT: Lre we looking at
what 1¢ this point, payment you paid
one?

BY MR, FARINAS:

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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PGW Exhibit-2.

THE COURT: Page one.

MR . FARINAS: Page one.

THE COURT: Doesn’t it direct
her to pay curreﬁt plus $19.257? It’s
current bills plus $25.00 each month.
And that has not been complied with,
obviously. |

THE WITNESS: The last thrée
payments, she was put on the agreement
May, I believe. She put on payment in
May, made payment May, Juné, July.

THE COURT: I'm looking at May,
I see $25.00 paYment for May 17th.

THE WITNESS:' Missed the iast
three payments for September, August
and --

THE COURT: I see a payment on

September Sth, isn’t there a $51.23

payment? She obviouély
missed -~ -

THE WITNESS: Payments going
toward the payment =~ -

THE COURT: Are you talking

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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only about $25.00°7?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: It’'s all
added together.

THE WITNESS: Right. Current
bill plus $25.00.

THE COURT: Wait. Let me ¢heck

this out. I understarnd this, but I am
not sure I understand this. Let’s

look at the one dated 9~9¥02, right?
That shows she paid’$51.23, I don’t
see the actual bill is for that, is
that the current amount listed on
here, on pagé one of Exhibit-17?

MR. FARINAS: Page one of
exhibit-17? |

THE COURT: Yes, I'm looking at

9-9-2002.
MR. FARINAS: Right. That

would be amount paid.

THE COURT: What’'s on here
shows the amount billed or doesn’t
ity |

MR, FARINAS: 9-5-2002 billing

amount of $26.,23.

PRECISION REPORTING, ITNC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: That's the current
Lill. Then the next one why isn’t
there $25.00 attached to it, or is
that current fQ

MR. FARINAS: Current usage
balance.

THE COURT: Payments ére not
shown on this.

MR. FARINAS: Payments are
shown indicated by pay and
transactions Lype may appeaf as debit

in account.

THE COURT: I'm used to looking
at PECO statements. You are right, I
beg your pardon. The bill for 9-5 was

for 26 and if you add 25 that looks
like 51 to me, she’s current. She
paid, it locks like to me. Was there

any that she missed?

MR . FARINAS:

It’s your testimony, Mr. Langford, that
Brown kept up her payment arrangements?
A, Yes.

MR. FARINAS: Thank you.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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THE COURT: Because that’s
good, MS. Brown. If you hadn’t I'4d
have to order you to pay the lumnp
sum. I'm looking at 4-08, there’s a
bill for $151.00, right, which I
assume 1s the current charge for that
period. And that wasn’t paid. That
wasn't -- in fact, there’s a May bill
$548.00, that wasn’t paid,. I see a
payment for $25.00, which obwviously 1is
not a current bill plus $25.00. Then
I see $100.00 payment, that obviously
did not wipe out the balance, because

it’s in the thousands at that point.

~ And then $32.00 plus $25.00, does look

like $57.82.

MR. FARINAS: It appears in
June Ms. Brown began paying on her
payment arrangement, $22.00 plus
$25.00 would be $57.00.

THE COURT: Why'ére thexre two
for July 8th, two bills, I should say,
for the same amount? It doesn't’

affect the balance, it doesn’t add it

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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in twice, it’s just listed twice.
MR. FARINAS: KRight.

BY MR. FARTNAS:

0. Is it your testimony, Mr. Langford, you

don’t know why, but you can find out?
A, Well, I can investigate that.
THE COURT} Then I don't see
any payment for that, I don’t see that
that was paid at all, right? So she
has not complied.

MR. FARIMNAGS: That's correct.

have to make that lump sum payment,
then. |
MS. ROGERS BROWN: I called
about that big bhill, you know =--
| THE COURT: You are going to
have to figure ou:zs - -
MR. FARINAS: Yes, your Honor.
What I’d like to do is figure out what
has »been paid since the entry of the
BCS decision, see 1if what's been
lacking what would have been paid has

she complied completely.

\
|
|
|
|
\

THE COURT: You are going to |

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE WITNESS: When I reviewed
the agreement before I came to court ;
this morning, she had three péyments
of $25.00, wﬁich wasn’t shown on the |
agreement history payment.

THE COURT: Which is why there
is a balance of $2080'as opposed N

THE WITNESS: Three payments of

<t
(83
wn
o
()

THE COURT: When were they, do
you know? |

THE WITNESS: Not the exact
date, but September, August, and July
were not paid.

THE COURT: Were not paid?

THE WITNESS: Yes. $25.00

towards that payment arrangement.

THE COURT: - That's’not right at,’
all.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: September is
right there, I called on the phone.

THE COURT: I see August
payment of $50.11, that has to be

$25.00 plus the $25.00.

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE WITNESS: What I have to do
is look at that to see why I have not
posted to her payment arrangewment.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, give
us a moment. |

THE COURT: Are you pretty much
done with ycur testimony at this
point?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, your Honor.

THEkCOURT: Do you have any
guestions for Mr. Langford concerning
his testimoﬁy? |

MS. ROGERS BROWN: I just wént
this, I wagn't in the country and I
turned my -- in the house I turned on
and off, on my wall the meter, and I
turned it off. And the bills thét I

was getting were big bills.

THE COURT: You were out of the

country, according to this BCS

decision, June 2001 to September?
MS; ROGERSJBRQWN: Until

January. |

THE COURT: June to September

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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and then October to January; is that
right?
| M3. ROGERS BROWN: Yes. I was
getting bills 1like I was in thé house
from some higher, that’s what I was
questioning about. | |
THE COURT: Well, I don’t how

how much you are expecting to get out

cf this, Ms. Brown. You said SlGG is
not enough. You have to be realistic
here. Maybe the company after hearing

your testimony, hearing their
testimony might be willing tb be a
little more generous.

MR. FARINAS: I was more
generous . | |

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. FARINAS: It’s still not
acceptable.

THE COURT: 'It-seems to me you
are much better off accepting what
they offered you.

MS. ROGERS BROWﬁ: What is the

amount now?

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {215)731-9847
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THE COURT: I can'‘t =-

MS . ROGERS BROWN: Do you
know?

THE COURT: I will let you
discuss that. Now that you’ve heard
their story and they’ve heard your
story I have to tell vyvou, and I've
heard both of your stories, : am

sorry, but I don’'t think you‘ve met

the burden of proof that shows there’s

any problem with your billing, pending

the result of the meter test., If the
meter test does show the meter is
inaccurate then obviously I would

expect the company to address that.

" Bubt assuming that the meter is

accurate I don’'t think you have shown
anything here, I‘m SOrry,

MS. ROGERS BROWN: One thing I
am guestioning is $300 automatically
get a $300 bill in January, and I am
very careful turning it down.

THE COURT: Again,'it's not

magic, if that’s what the mecer shows

PRECISION REPCRTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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then your meter 1s accurate - -

MS. ROGERS BROWN: That’s what
they say itkshows, I wish there was
another source I can have it checked.

THE COURT: It is cércified by
the Commission. |

MS. ROGERS BROWN: fThey have to
ctheck themselves, that’'s what I
guestion.

THE COURT: I think you can
rely on them to do it accurately. Can
she be there?

MR. FARINAS: I believe there
is an -~ or there used to be a
witnesses, provision for witnesses.

THE COURT: If you want to
watch them do it I am sure they will
let you watch them test your meterx.
The calibration is certified by the
Commission every year, isn’t it?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, your Honor.

M5. ROGERS BROWN: Wwell, I
think these bills I have hot been in

the house they should be taken off,

PRECISION REPCORTING, IHNC. (215)7321-9847
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because I wasn’'t in the house.

THE COURT: But it shows, the
usgsage shows you were not there,

M5. ROGERS BROWN:’ I called and
I said I was not there, I brought this
here to show my ticket.

THE COURT: Nobody is disputing
your testimony you were not in the
house.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Why should I
get -- that’s what I’'w saying, why
should I be billed when I wasn'’t

there? Look at the amounts I am being

billed.
THE COURT: Let’s look at the
amounts you are being billed. Your

bills are low period ~-=- $32.00, that’s
a low bill. |

MS. ROGERS BROWN: But T
shouldn’'t even have that, that’s what

I’"m saying, because I told them I

wasn’‘’t there. They said whatever you
have you pay. I have --
THE COQURT: I den’t know what

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-8847




1¢
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

18

2L

22

R
e

24

8 9

you are talking about.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: See from
January the 1st, the 8th, rather, to
June the 6th?

THE CQURT: But that'’s
January 9, 20017 |

MS8. ROGERS BROWN: Yes.

THE COURT: You were theré.
MS. ROGERS BROWN: 2002.
THE COURT: Your testimony is

you were out in January.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: I got a $300
bill, I came‘back for two déys,
January 8th I had a bill, 300-some
dollars, so from going down from the
6th to ~- January the 1st, I wasn’t
in the country. 3300 biil and you are
not in the country.

THE COURT:' Your house was
closed off, nobody was there?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes.

THE COURT: Well, do you have a
response? ’

MR. FARINAS: We have actual

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-9847
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meter reads, I am not guestioning --
am not sure about the, you know, we
are not there to see if she actually
turns the apparatus off or just simply
turns to the lowest,éetting.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Here'’'s my
ticket and my pésspart‘

THE COURT: You maykhot be
there, did you turn everythihg off?

MS. ROGERS BROWer Yes, 1 did.

MR. FARINAS: You turned the
water heater off?

MS., ROGERS BROWN: Would that
be $300? What would the water heater
be a month, $10, not $300. That'’s
what I’'m saying. Take that amount
off, what’s that?

MR. FARINAS: What are you
talking about? | |

| MS. ROGERS BROWN: Add this up
from January the 8th to the 6-7,
that’s liké -

MR. FARINAS: To 6-77?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yeah, going

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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down .
MER. FARINAS: You mean for the
rest of the page?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes. EHere's

THE COURT: But you weren’t out
of the country for that period of
time.

MS. ROGERS BROWN: I was.

THE COURT: You said June 2001
to September 2001.

M8. ROGERS BROWN: I was here
one month, i didn’t hawve heat that
month,

THE COURT: What month were you
there? |

MS. ROGERS BROWN: September I

came back and I went back in October

"again, to do research.

THE COURT: So began January
until?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes. Ro
heat in September.

MR. FARINAS: What I offered

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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you this is not substantial?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: You add this
up, how much doesg it come to?

MR. FARINAS: Again, you are
talking about 310, 191, 112, is that
what you are talking about?
| THE COURT: January 8, 20027

MR . FARINAS ‘January 8, 2002,

how many bills below that? Right,

‘that’'s a $310 bill --

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Go all the
way down to,the end of the page.

MR. FARINAS: 191, what I am
saying is, I made an offer that's very
much like the first two bills, 310,
and 191. The other bills, although
they are not signifiéant‘heat bills,
they are not significant bills to
begin with‘ 

THE COURT Off the record.

‘ * % ¥ |

(Whereupon, a discussion was
held off the record.)

*: * *

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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THE COURT: Why don’t we go

back on the record. I gave the

parties a chance to discuss this since

they had a chance to evaluate
everybody'’'s testimony. DQ you have
something to report, Mr. Farinas?

MR, FARINAS;: Yes, your Honor.
We have reached a settlement, which I
request on the record, do you want me
to recite it?

THE’COURT: Sure.

MR. FARINAS. The customer’s
current balance, rounding off the
dollar amount, 1is $2080,. We will
remove several of the bills which are
disputed, which total to $779.

THE COURT: $7787? ’

MR, FARINAS: Yes, which will
leave her with a balance ofk$1,301,
whidh Ms. Brown has agreed to pay her
current bill plus $40 a month, which
will be for approximately 33 months.

THE COURT: That’s your

understanding?

PRECISION REPCORTING, INC. (215)731-~-9847
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MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes, I
agree.

THE COURT: You agree to that?

MS. ROGERS BROWN: Yes, I do.

THE COURT: Explain the process
for ¢losing out the case;

MR. FARINAS: We didn’t get
that far.

THE COURT: What will happen,

he will send a lettexr to the

Commission stating that you were able

to resolve this. The Commission'’s

secretary will send him a letter

stating that and giving you ten days
if you disagree with this, obviously,
vyou have agreed, then just éloéed out
by letter. I won’t have to write a
decision. You don‘t have to do
anything further.

MR. FARINAS: There’s one more
term, that questioﬁ of the meter test,
we will go ahead with the meter test,
if the meter test shows it is

inaccurate PGW owes Ms. Brown some

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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s operating tooc fast, $ﬁ79,

be credited to the bill and

will be deducted from -- adjusted to

the amount
the amount
that’'s the
meter - -
MS .

MR .

~- will be attributed to

that will be refunded, if

case. If in fact the
ROGERS BROWN: The overage.

FARINAS: Yes. 1f the

meter is in fact working accurately we

i1l not expect any money in return,

any more money back from the $779.

MS .

taken oft

MR

ROGERS BROWN: And $70060
teday .
. FARINAS: Taken off in due

course, I would say estimated by

Friday.

THE

COURT : Sounds good.

Anything further?

MR .

FARINAS: ©Nothing further.

THE COURT: Thank you. This

hearing 1is
are able t

MR .

adjourned. I am glad you
o resolve it.

FARENAS: Your Honoyr, at

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. {(215)731-39847
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this time I have admitted PGW
Exhibit-1 and 2.
| THE COURT; ’So admitted.
MR. FARINAS: Thank you.
THE COURT: Hearing adjourned.
* | * *
{Whereupon, the deposiﬁion was
concluded at a?proximately 12:OC p.m.)

* * *

PRECISION REPORTING, INC. (215)731-9847
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I, NICOLE PAVLOVICH

hereby certify that the foregoing is a
true and correct transcript of the

proceedings held in this matter, as

transcribed from the stenographic notes

takaen by me.
i |
t/(/uu(ﬂ /
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NICOLE PAVLOVICH
NOTARY PUBLIC

(This certification does not
apply to any reproduction of this
transcript, unless under the direct
supervision of the cerxrtifying reporter.
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-HISTORY REQUEST REPORT FOR ACCOUNT # 4113199213 AND SA # 9961391183 AS OF
09/19/2002

/

PGW EXHIBIT -
[Utinty SA Count. P@g€ L of }»U%W\

Nan Ulility SA Cound: ¢

Jaccount # 4113199213 JsA #: 9961391183 {8l Cycte: 06 |Rate Classe: GS  |Phone # 2353530(215)

|[Name: BROWN, DOLORES R |Address: 1211 W MASTER ST/PHILAPA

|Pay Agreement indicator: Y {Credit Rating Indicator 3 |Disputed Amouni Indicator: |Easyway tndicator: Jcre Status:

[Biocker Code HOLD  [Blacker Start Dale: 20020701 [Biocker End Date: 20030730 Jlow ncome Indicator N

’?ﬂﬁ # 1717471

{Meter Model: L250 ‘ ?m:ﬁ Installed Date 19941012

[Weter Manufacturer. EQUIMTER JAMR Wstalled Date: 19640901

e i St : R | Segment |Segment End R
Tran Dale *t Tran Tyoe_ | CumentAmt. |  TolalAmi | Adjust Am Star Daia Data Read Cods End Read | Cumrent Balance | Usage Mster #
09/09/2002 . PAY {s51.23) ,  ($5123) | 5000 ; AL =3
09/0S/2002 | BILL “ $26:23 | 32623 $0.00 08/06/2002 omm%oom R 41 $213187 5 P44 ﬁzzﬁf

| 08/19/2002 | PAY |ss01) | (85041 ¢ $0.00 , o P « -

. 08/06/2002 ,  BILL “ s25.11 | os2sat 1 $000 0710812002 | 0810672002 -~ R . 27 5215545 | 13 &:37.,
07/08/2002 ¢ BILL I sor1z ! oszr13 | sooo 06/06/2002 | 37/08/2002 Ry 5163 8213034 | <15 LI717478 7
07/08/2002 BILL P'osovist sz s000 06/06/2002  07/08/2002 R i $213034 | 45 wlaﬁji_
o202y PAY L Gsen  gwey | oses | o | T gFE g
06/06/2002 .  BWLL  +  $32.82 , $3282 |  $0.00 05/07/2002 | 0640672002 Rl |Cste2 5248103 |30 22 01741y

| 08/03/2002 ©  PAY { (s0000) ; (810000} | $0.00 O = D D F‘;

Fosf72002  CTYIST o si000 1 Sa060 C $1000 ! * | M = _

. 05117/2002 |  PAY . (825.00) ¢ ($25.00) 8000 o —_— , m :

L 05/07/2002 | BILL i 54806 | $48.96 $000 ! 04/08/2002 | 05/07/2002 ; P B 5140 $2,243.21 80 | 1717471 |
)4/08/2002 ,  BILL { $15152 | s15182 3000 | 03/07/2002 | 040872002 | R =] 5100 $219425 | 162 | 1717471 1

} 04/08/2002 ' PAY . (sto0.00) | ($10000) °  sooo ! ! : ; M '

| 030712002 BILL is19333 1 S193: SD00 | D2/C6/2002 | 03/07/2002 R. 4938 g.:m 73 Loey | 1Tirary |

. 02/06/2002 - BiLL i s239.87 ) s20997 ' $0.00 | 01/08/2002 | 02/0672002 | R { M. W 194940 227 1 11741

i 01/08/2002 BILL © o $31026 ;831026 . 5000 12/06/2601 | 01/082002 “ R i : 170943 | 207 ! A7174Ty

" 12/0612001 BILL Cos19189  C $19189 5000 110672001 120672001 R Poady $1.39917 1 163 | 4717471

" y1o82001 T BILL $11235 . s11215 ' $000 ! 100092001 | 111062001 R L b H $120728 . 89 | 4747471

¢ 10/08/2001  BILL o sa4571 0 s4571  © S0OC | DWOT2001 . 10092001 R LN » $109513 31 1747471

. 09192000 COLFEE . $1000 ¢  $1000 . 31000 i ; S , P ,

, D9D7/2001 BILL ;52896 | 528.96 s0.00 08/08/2001% m 09/07/2001 R P $1.039.42 13 1717471

+ DY/O8/2001 BiLL . 327.64 $27.64 $0.00 077302001 | OB/082001 R $1.01046 12 1717471

' DIDI2001 BILL | os3029 $30.29 $000 . Do/mI2e01  07/10/2001 R $982.82 14 1717471
06/0772001 8iLL 53295 53295 $000 ] 05082001 08!07/2001 R $952 53 18 1717471
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JAccount # 4113199213

{SA# 9961391183

|Bill Cycie’ 06

{Rate Classe: GS

{Phone #: 2353530(215)

fName: BROWN, DOLORES R

jAddress: 1211 W MASTER ST/PHILA,PA

Juuity SA Count. 2

JNon Utility SA Count: 0

u Pay Agreement Indicator Y

*089, Rating indicator: 3

{Disputed Amount indicattor:

_mmu<£w< ingicator:

JCRP Status:

[Blocker Code: HOLD

|Blocker Start Date: 20020701

|Blocker End Date: 20030730

JLow Income tndicator. N

{Meter #: 1717471

_am_m« Manufacturer; EQUIMTER

|Meter Modet. 1250

[Meter instalted Date: 19941012

- JAMR tnstalied Date: 19940901

e T

i - Segment |Segment End e e
| _Tran Date Tran Type_. . |..Current Amt, Total Amt. AdlustAmt. 1 StartDats Data Read Code End Read . |Cureni Balanca| Usage | Meter#
) BILL I $5558 $55.58 $0.00 0410672001 | 05/08/2001 R 3889 $91958 33 11717474
_BILL ;o $207.30 $207.30 $0.00 03/08/2001 | 04/06/2001 R 3856 $864 00 147 | 1717471
oomsont | pay 310000y | (§10000) $0.00 R ., -
Dangr001 BiLL 3253 $29634 | S0.00 02/06/2001 | 03/08/2001 R rog $156.10 222 |t
0200672001 | BILL $300.14 5300 11 $0.00 | 010872001 | 02/06/2001 R 487 $45036 | 228 | anzare
913172001 PAY . 8150.00) 1$150.00) 30.00 e ! ;
L o108/2001 ' BILL $310.25 $310.25 $0.09 | 1206/2000 | 010872001 | R . 3289 $31025 290 1717471
. 01/08/2001 PAY ($156.46) (§156.45) $0.00 1 . &b &y
12/06/2000 | BULL poostszar | ss207 | s000 | 1082000 | 1200872000 R .88 $15648 1667 | n@ers |
. 12/0472000 PAY L 156000) ($60.00) ~ | $0.00 . e s . o S -
11/06/2000 ©  BILL [osed2g 1 $B429 $0.00 | 10052000 | 11/0672000 ; R 2803 $84.29 73] 1 qayary NV
14032000 . PAY | ($10.71) giorn ¢ so00 4 o Toio©
10/05/2000 BILL ¢ 520.34 $20.34 $0.00 09/06/2000 | 10/05/2000 R 2730 $10.71 a8 | Firars Tu.
Clowzagoe |oeAY 1 gioopnr | swose | 500o R AR
090872000 | BILL - $19.57 . $19.57 50.00 0810772000 | 09/06/2000 R 2714 $30.37 B g gy,
09/05/2000 ©  PAY ($100.00) . ($10000) :  $0.00 o — o w 5 )
08/07/2000 ;  BILL bos2034 s34 8000 07/07/2000 , 080772000 | R 2699 $17080 s e
180172000 | PAY | (8100.00) (5100.00) $000 m !
072772000 | COLFEE |  $10.00 $10.00 $10.00 | L i w
07/07/2000 |  BIiL boosain $2011 | 000 | 0882000 | 07/0772000 R 2683 $34046 1 17| MM7471 |
07/04/2000 PAY " (810000) (s10000) * s000 | _ : ; .
. 08/06/2000 | BiLL i $28.05 $2805  © $0.00 1 0S/08°2000 ; 06/0672000 ; R 2668 $31935 1 26 . 1717471
| 051302000 | PaY ©o{510000) | (s100.00) i $000 1 | { B {
[ 05/08/2000 ;  BLL Lo Svr i §T277 | $000 . 0410772000 ! 05/08/2000 : R ! 2840 $39130 ! B4 [ ATMTY
i 04/07/2000 | Bht ¢ %9358 $9359 | $000 03/08/2000 | 04i07/2000 | R 2556 oOSBE3 T 11 | 471747y
| 04052000 | PAY [ {$10000) | ($10000) ;. %000 ; w
" 04/052000 | PAY L 810000y 1 (5100.00) $0.00 : M ] ! : ,
! oawerzooo | e P10z 3292 . S000 02082000 | 030872000 R Coozds 0 s42484 162 1797471
f 0210872000 | BILL %25090 1 525090 $000  OWI02000 { 020872000 R 2283 1 $28202 . }5 Anim4nn
02:04:2000 |  PAY T(520000) ! (s20000y i sooD _
PGW mxm_m: S & n
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|Account #. 4113199213 [sA# sse1agiies [61 Cyce 06 JRate Classe. 65 JPhone #. 2353530(215) [Utity sA Count 2

[Name: BROWN, DOLORES R [Address: 1211 W MASTER STIPHILAPA ~ |Non Utlity SA Count:

?m« Agreement Indicator: Y [Credn Rating Indicator- 3 |Disputed Amount Indicator: |Easyway Tndicator. jcre Status:

[Biocker Coda HOLD  [Blocker Start Date 20020701 [Blocker End Dato: 20830730 {Low fncome indicator N

[Meters 1717271 [Meter Manufacturer EQUIMTER ; [Meter Model: L250 [Meter instalted Dale. 19841012 |AMR Instalied Dale: 19840501

. ) Segment  [Segment End _

| TranDate | TranType | GumentAmt | Totatamt. | AdustAml | StatDate_|__ Date__ | Read Codo End Read _|Curent Balanca]| Usage | Meter#
1/10/2000 BILL $186.12 $18612 | $0.00 | 1208/1999 | 01/10/2000 R 1968 $241.12 228 PATIATL Lo

piopensss | pAY | (s200000 | gs20000) | s000 C [ - ] L .
12/06/1999 |  BILL $11457 | s11a57 1 3000 ! 11041999 | 1200611999 | R 174D $255.00 139 | 1717471 ¢
110471999 | BILL 1 $61.37 $6137 . $0.00 10/05/1999 | 1110411999 SR de0t $140.43 70 1717471
1072911999 PAY i (5100.00) (s10000) | $0.00 RN Y o ;

| 10051989 BILL $74.33 57433 | 3000 09/07/1999 | 10/05/1999 | R 1531 $17906 87 1717471
06/30/1989 PAY 1 o000y o ogst0000y | soo0 T : , :
001131999 | PAY ©(5100.00) ¢ ($100.00) | $0.00 :
09M0/1899 | CANB S0 8130 | seeo | | . o

w 09/07/1999 | BILL $11.05 sHos | s000 07291999 | 09/07/1999 Y I $304 73 4 1717474
09/07/1999 ©  BAL s110 | si410 | soo0 | 07291999 ' 090741999 Y T 1348 $307.78 8 1747471 |
07301999 PAY (s10000)  @10000) | 5000 : R , |
07/20/1889 | BSEGCN |  $0.00 . $0.00 | (5114.86) | i

| 07729/1999 BlLL I s13188 1 si3ts8 | s0.00 0810311999 | 07/29/1999 R I 1600 s49966 | 153 | 1717479 |
Coieomges | sSEecN T scoo . Soeo smasy o m
0712911999 ©  BILL s027 | $027 . $0.00 07/29/1999 | 07:2911999 R 1440 $33368 ¢ 0 . 1797471 |
0772911999 | CANB | (S3767) | {83761 |  $0.00 i | |
br2ar1999 | CAnB (§13188) | ($13158) | $000 ; |
0772011999 | cANB | (s11486) | (s11488) | 5000 , ( w
077291959 BILL © %4628 0 $4628 [ $000 ! 0412771999 . 0291999 | R Po1aa0 ;0 $39341 34 L A717aTT
0772911999 | BSEGCN ,  s0CO ' 5000 ! {S3767) U i H w o :

L O7TM211989 | BRL b $11488 §11486 1 SO00 CE/03M999 | 0741271999 | Y 1584 I 849986 | 137 4 17174N8

. 0673011989 - PAY ;1810307 . ($10302) b soon ,, i } '

| 0873011999 PAY | 1$9698) . ($9898)  s000 i i M . R . :

[ori4rges ; USERCR |  $000 (S018) 1 (016) | ) , .

| 06031999 BILL 83167 331E7 1 S000 ' 04R71939 | ORIO3TO99 4 1447 C 0 $30341 . 41 aTimn

{ DB011S99 ©  PAY . (sze000)  (szo0z0) | spop , , ;

{04299, BILL §oosst73 0 SBLI3 . SCOC D QWAMISYS |, 042791999 | R S 6178 N 1717471

! daminesy 8Lt 13329 S13328 . S000 . 0301999 0311899 R S 513329 58 1717471
0373011999 PAY P 850.00) 5000y . soo0 : , ; . ; ,

s ht 3 P PGW EXHIBIT - L
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JAccount # 4113199213

{SA #: 9961391183

|81 Cyde. 06

“mmﬁo_mmmm" GS

{Phone #: 2353530{215)

mzmaﬁ BROWN, DOLORES R

JAddress: 1211 W MASTER STIPHILA,PA

Jutiity SA Count. 2

{Mon utility SA Count. 6

me Agreement indicalor: Y

|Credit Rating indicator: 3

ncﬁocﬁa 2582 indicator;

;_mm@imw ndicator:

—nm_u Status:

,—m«ohxm.‘ Code: HOLD

{Blocker Start Date’ 20020701

_m_oa@ End Date: 20030730

{Low Income Indicator. N

[Meter #: 1717471

*gmﬁa Manufacturer EQUIMTER

?ﬁm_, Model 1.250

{Meter instalied Dale. 19941012

[AMR tnstatted Date: 19830801

e - ..-] Segment wmcos%. End e

L Tendate [ TranType. | GumentAmt I Totolamt T AdustAmi | StaniDam_| _Date__ | ReadCode | "EndRead _[Cureni Balance| Usage | Metersi_
3/03/1999 BILL $137.36 513736 | 50.00 | 02061999 { 03031999 | R 1476 | $13736 B | 1747
21061999 BILL $149.90 $149.90 $0.00 01/08/1999 | 02/06/1999 R  of2 M $149.90 176 | 1717471
COIRoM9SS | PAY 1 (79000 ¢ (579.00) W . $000 e | S R
01/08/1999 iLL $221,10 $22110 1 8000 mammomw orosissg ;- R B3g w $221 10 254 | T4
12/04/1998 BILL $113.41 $113.41 i %000 1103/1998 | 120411998 R 582 I s11344 128 | 1747471
11/03/1998 BILL $57.85 35185  {  $0.00 100061998 | 110311998 R 454 | 85785 63 1747471
10/08/1998 PAY {$75.00) $75.00) ; 000 1 ] ‘ ; !
10/06/1998 BILL - os2ro7 $27.07  ;  $0.00  DY03/1998 | 101061998 | R 39 i osaor | 27 1717471
09/03/1998 BiLL , 52024 - $2024 ;8000 0B/07/1998 | 09/03/1998 R 364 $2024 1 19 1717471
09/02/1998 | = MISCO8. s0.00 $100.00 $100.00
09/02/1998 |  MISCDB $0.00 $100.00 $100.00 . . w

_0o0ises ©  MisCDg | 000 | s0000  §10000 I T _

. 09/01/1998 ¢ PAY ¢ 1810000y | {$1C0.00) $000 |

- 09011998 | PAY $10000) ! (5100.00) $000 | ! :
09011988 | PAY {510000) ~ {$10000) 000 g ‘

| 090113998 | PAY , (810000) | (8100.00) sooe ¢ :

| 08/07/1998 w s § 0 s185 | 5188 $000 | 07/09/1998 | 0807:1998 R TR "1 $18.53 17 | 1riart

’3@8@ | pay P (5200 00) | {5200.00) s000 | . ‘ i

© 070911998 ¢ BILL Poos2os 1 szres ¢ s00C | 06/08/1998 | 07:00/1098 | R : 328 se195 1 21 1717471

: 06/08/4998 BILL ©s2879 . %2879 . $DOC | D507/1998 ; 06/0&/1998 . R 307 s2879 1 20 1717471

{ Devoeriges | pAY CO{S15941) | (8159.11) $000 | i ; i ,

| osiorriges | B Cosa1st | sa1e S000  , 04081998 ¢ 051071998 R 278 Coos4tEY 1 4 1747471

L 04/08/1998 ¢ BILL ©S1591 0 0 311518 5000 0374141998 . 04i08/1998 R 234 CUSTBAT 4 430§ 177An

! oaice9es | pay L {365.00) | 1865.00) seo0 | : , o
. 031211988 {  APC $235 0 $235 0§ s235 : ! ‘ -
03111998 |t $45187 | S15187 5000 02061098 - DI1180B R . 104 $15187 173 17avany

L 0206/1998 BiLL $173.24 | $17324 :  SODC | 010741998 02061508 R : 9931 $17324 498 47T
02031998 . PAY  , ($20229) | (320229 |  S00C g w M
0176711938 BILL sz02:29 | S20229 seoC 12041997 | DUOTISYB R v 9733 $202 29 232 ran

| 1212611997 payY $15987) 15987y 1 sooe

Page 4.0 & PGWEXHIBIT- /[
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JAccount #: 4113195213 [sa#: 9981391183 jBil Cycle: 06 {RataClasse' GS ~ [Phone #: 2353530(215) Jutinty sA Count: 2
|Name: BROWN, DOLORES R JAddress: 1211 W MASTER ST/PHILA,PA {Non Utibty SA Count: 0
{Pay Agreement Ind.calor: ¥ [Credit Rating indicator: 3 |Disputed Amount indicator * {Easyway Indicator: Jcre Status:
{Blacker Code: HOLD  [Blocker Start Dale: 20020701 {Blocker End Date: 20030730 JLow Income Indicator: N
?ﬁm.. # 1717471 {Meter Manufacturer: EQUIMTER , |Meter Model. L250 _zﬁm.‘ Installed Date: 19941012 |AMR Installed Dale: 19940901
: : , Segment . {Segment End ,

w TranDate | TranType | Current Amb, | Total Amt._ 1 _Adiust Ami StariDala_. | Data__ 1. Read Code End Read __{Cument Balancs | Usage | Meler#
2041987 PAY ;o (573.00) 1873.00) . 3000 e - « L ,
20311997 BILL - $161.27 $161.27 | $0.00 11031997 | 120031997 | R 9501 $161.27 184 | 1717471
110511997 PAY {$33.00) ($33.00) |  $0.00
1051997 | LPC so0s | s001 5001 ST R f "
11/03/1997 gitL 1 s7067 $7067 000 | 10031997 | 11031997 R 9317 $70 67 78 1747474
10061967 PAY (27.07) (s27.07) $0.00 “ ,
10/0371997 BILL 33392 s$;m% . 000 09/04/1997 | 101031897 R 9239 $i3.92 35 1737471
09/04/1997 | BILL $27.07 $2707 | $0.0 08/07/1987 | D9/04/1937 R 9204 $27 .07 27 1717471
08/13/1997 | PAY 1 [$1853) 0 31853 i $00D e ] v S
080711997 | BILL P %1853 ¢ $1853 $0.00 07/08/1997 | 080711997 Y oo $18.53 17 1717471
072011997 - PAY _($1.46075) { ($1.45075) $0.00 , ,
077101997 | LPC $1900 $19.00 $1900 . I A | .
07/08/1997 BILL $19.39 $19.39 $0.00 06/06/1997 | 07/08/1997 R { o180 $19.39 18 1717471
07/03/1997 PAY | 15300.00) (s30000) |  soo0 | o
om10A9e7 | PG | $1903 | siees ! Simo3 | { M ﬂ
OBO6/1997 PAY_ | ($10000) ' ($10080) .  $00D P i

| 0110111965 | CONVRC | $203.47 | $1,80333 | $180333 | M : [ i

" S |
PGW EXHIBIT - m,
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o | | I PGW EXHIBIT - fgg
PAYMEN’TQROM 01/01/1996 TO 09/24/“ R :

pﬂeJLﬁtﬁi

[Acuvunt i d*‘MIWZIS 'w ICustormer NGme BROWIN, DOLORES R

[Custormer ‘E.?‘?L‘??i_ 1211 WMASTER ST/PHILAPA Bill Cycle 06
PAYMENTS
Semice . ey et Late POY . ,
JAgreement  Amount f’cy Dute PoyStatus  Chaige Uttty Type  Grant Type 'Pay Soutce Code
961391183 §51.23 09/09/2002  F 5000 G REM
To961391183  S501) 0B/19/2002 _ F 5000 6 , : REM
9961391183 55782 D6/28/2002 ¥ 00 G __REM
961391183 $10000 04/03/2002 f . SD00 | < P REM
561301183 - $2500 05/1772002  F | S000 | G, \
9961391183 | S10000 04/08/2002  F | sopo g [O ~3
9061301183 © S10000 04/03/2000  F P s000 1+ & U, [] ; 23 -
961391783 | S15000 01731200, F 1 sgo0 | G~ . ! .
613911831 $15646 01/08/2001  F | 00 1 G [ [ L
5961391183 | $6000 112/04/2000  F_ ;  $0.00 G oo™ 3
C9961391183 | 51071 11/03/2000  F . %000 . G %, ‘
| 9661391183 $10000 10/02/2000  F 00 .5 Voo <
19961391183 ¢ S10000 D9/05/2000 ki 000 ' 5 ¢ - .
9961391183 . $10000 DB/OT/2000  F | 000 5 £3 e
9961301183 . $10000 D7/0472000  F | som0 | & P
0961391183 ° S10000 DS/30/2000  F P 5000 G =
_9961391183 | 310000 04/05/2000  F | $000 |G
7961371183, SI0000 04/05/2000 F - 5000 Bac
9961361183 1 $20000 02/04/2000  F $0.00 o)
CH961391183 - S20000 12/28/1999 F | 000 W o ‘
1 9961361183 © S1000 10/29/1999  F S000 »'WOV.
;9961391183 - $10000 09/30/1999  F $0.00 G
Immmsa 510000 001371999 F L $000 G
L 9961301183 1 10000 07/30/1999  F 50.00 G -
; *9% 391183, $5658  08/30/°059 F 5000 G ‘ ‘Z Of 10 P9 9!
99635118 1 S10302 06/307i999  F . S0:00 i G . |
FOOGIIRNIBY T S20000 06/G1/1999  F $0.00 i G ! 1 REM :
[ 9961391183 $5000 03/30/1999  F o0 1 e P ' REM :
£996" 391183 | $7900 D1/29/1959 F $000 | G , i REM '
09 391183 | $7500 NO/CB/i998  F L sao0 .G ! ! REM :
505 391163 | S10000 09/01/:098  F yo SO0 G i i REM
59013G1183 © $10000 D9/01/3998 P ° 5000 ! G ' ! REM
19961391183, 510000 D9/Q1/1998  F W 6 j REM g
9961391183 | 510000 U9/0I/1998 B 5000 | G :7 R REM
9961391183 | 520000 O7/10/1998  F _se00 b6 1 REM
9961391183 | 5159°1 06/08/7998  F $0.00__ G [ REM V
9961391183 | $6500  04/06/ 998 F $0.00 G i | *EM .'
9961391183 $20229 D2/03/1998 F . soo0 ;G | ; REM :
9961301183 | $15987 A2/26/1997 F | 5000 G 1 ] REM f
9961391183 1 $7300 A2/04/1997  F $0.00 s REM
9961391183, §3300 1'/05/1997  F s600 | 6 o b REM
9961391183 ; $2707 10/06199% F 000 1 G [ %
9961301183 $1833 0A413N1997, F 1 so00 - G l REM
"9Ua1391183 ¢ §1 460 75 D7/33/199%,F 1 sooo G o REM ;
Q061391183 S30000 07/03/1997  F $0.00 ., G { . REM |
9961391183 ; §100.00 D6/06/1997  F s000 | G H I REM :

Page 1ol 2 , 9124102 4.08.37 PM
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Horrt, .. | |Brown, Domes B
{ Addess }Lyn W Haster S\/Phﬂadekha?a

=y

E 0041 15199213 Biown Dokoves A L Transaston ity
S . . ) - & Fut Comments
85 Toos Comment . o Peszons

BEA/2002  SERV custotmer caled sbouk sptfix thetes iest~they went 2Xt snoro. Stown. Dolores R
. aewer o toxd customet theywdl ) call snd reschecide e

05/21/2002 " Mist, " c7e 1o sch mi test, 1k 6/470 b /s T Biown, Dolpes B
/872067 REYR CUSTOMER RECEIVED CALL PRCH PGWIN AEF TOMETER “diown Docas B

TEST LEFT MESSAGE FOR MARK VALENTING 1O RETURN
M pal ,

0‘3_/3/3002 rMmL lel! thestage tr tape fo mater tegl o . Srowr, Doloes B
05/1772002 .Mi&f: "ENTERED 51000 .HFG F:lFi I Biown Doores R
| (0sA/AGE AMB pd)amcmlmtm check!mSZSln . T Biown DogsesR

ivinlo leid eivicer dept, At Slals meter Lest

4

8 YR e | [Ty P L |

!

B A=A £ o) iAo 1l
ial® {4( Tice 8 Persoa ) j [L‘

i
363
i [Open ) [Boembomie ) ' Store Cusiomes Cotact. .} {Dharge Prefevences. |

o] | B QN DA R A Dy IF T Rt RTGLME e




EJ Contacts for Account: Biown, Doloses B.

PGW EXHIBIT - _ i

| %geiof@

ol

{Acesunt] 0041 13199213 Biown, Dolcies B
== : X Full Comments:
| Dete. Tepe Conmnent Person ' ]
: UE728/200% iPAYM: "apAmomt 57 82 Authoization Code 0286017147 Cedl Card iBrown, Dolotes B . ]
vumbpr biunuuiﬁﬁi-sas')E I é ’
0E/27/2002 ﬂMTRD lefi tme.sage on tape fo metes test " Bioan. bolores R :
0671872002 ;M‘!RO O cant make cmm‘ner contanl 215 235 353015 cut of service _ Brown,DoigesR e
060672003 TEERVT customel caled about pUlor meter test- they vent 2¥'sandno  Brown, Dolores Bt -
: i . iensweitald customet they wil cell a7d tesche Jule : ;.
073172862 MiSE Te/c to schmi test, sch 64102 thry m/z _Biown, Dolares R i
05/26/2002 IMETR CUSTOMER RECENVED CALL FROM PGW IN REF TOMETER  Brown, Dolores B+
TEST LEFT MESSAGE FOR MARKVALENTINDG TG RETURN i
L iMYCALL : . i
05/22/2002 MTRDJelt megsage on tape for meter tes: :Biown Dolotes B ! 1e
# 1 +

S

[ Transachon History

I::ha Qﬂﬁmlm”t Eonnm merhﬁelateunanm 0., |

A .
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04728/2002 (1 40 FAX 2155802102 PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIS  payy EXHIBIT - S
BEFORE THJENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILIT@ . 5700

Ms Dolores Brown Philadelphia Gas Works

1211 Master Street v. - 800 W Montgomery Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19122 ; | Philadelphia, PA 19122
Case Number. 110899 1 - Account Number 4113199213

AT i e U o+ B IR VBl 0 5 hembo A vl i s, U 3k S it 5 A . T . 5 e S S B e e A K o S v o e Sy T o A

LY

Decision On Informal Complaint by the Bureau of Consumer Services:

PR
- i

Statemeat of Complaint:

(1) The customer states ber bills are excessively high and she was out of the country on the
foltowing months.:fuse-5, 2001 10 September 5, 2001 and October 5, 2001 to Jamuary 5, 2002

Investigation by Staff of the Burcau of Consumer Services Revealed:

(1) The customer’s gas service at 1211 Master Street was established on October 12, 1994

ey

(2) All of the customer § bills were based on actual meter readings each month o

(3) The customer’s residence ts equipped with an AMR automatic meter reading device.

(4) PGW performed a usage analysis on the customer’s property and the analysis shows that the
customer’s consumption is in line with previous years See attached usage analysis. ‘

(5) As of the date of this decision the customer’s outstanding balance 1s $2,194 25

Based On These Findings, The Bureau of Consumer Services Concludes:

(1) The customer’s bills are correct as rendered

(2) The customer may have her meter tested by contacting Philadelphia City Meter Test at 800 W
Montgomery Avenue second floor Philadelphia, PA 19122 There is a $25 00 fec to the
customer for this test.

7 Therefore It Is Decided:

(1) The customer is responsible for the outstanding belance of $2,194.25, whiych accrued in her
name at {211 Master Street Philadelphia, PA 19122

(2) The customer shall pay the outstanding balance of $2,194 25 1n installments of $25 00 per
month for 87 months and $19 25 for one month toward the arrears, plus the current bills by
cach month’s due date beginning in May 2002

(3) PGW shall not assess any late payment charges on this outstanding balance, so long as the
customer complies with the terms of this decision ' ‘




04292002 11 40 Fak i15~5602102 PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMXIS - @oos

(4) The mformal complaint of Dolores Brown is dismssed

/0/#&/&/ 7%*'~~—_.._~___ o }

Date Apni 29, 2002 ‘ ‘ , Signature

' Mr. Dermick Thomas
Utility-&iptam Investigator
Bureau of Consumer Services
PA Public Utility Commission
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